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PRESS RELEASE 

 
Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board (DNFSB) 

Announces Senior Leadership Appointment 
 
Washington, DC— Executive Director of Operations Joel C. Spangenberg announced the 
assignment of James Biggins as the DNFSB General Manager.  Mr. Biggins served on 
detail as the Acting General Manager from January 19 to March 28.  He was appointed 
the new General Manager effective March 29.   
 
Mr. Biggins previously served as Special Assistant to the Chairman, on detail to the 
Department of the Navy as the Special Assistant to the General Counsel, and as the 
DNFSB General Counsel.  Mr. Biggins has worked at DNFSB since 2015. 
 
Prior to joining DNFSB, Mr. Biggins worked for the Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
and the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality.  


